
 1 

Pennock City Council Meeting 

Tuesday, April 3, 2018 

 

Pennock City Council held their regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, April 3, 2018 

at 7:30 p.m. at the Pennock Community Center.  The following members were present 

Mayor Kevin Crowley, Council members Jeff Arends, Bruce Bastin and Mackenzie 

Laughlin.  Absent was Dave Miller.  Also present were Donavan Peters and Deputy Jared 

Lange. 

 

Mayor Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Motion by Council member Bastin to approve the March 6th Council minutes, Council 

member Arends seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

The bills were presented.  Motion by Council member Arends to pay all the bills; Council 

member Laughlin seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Motion by Council member Bastin to accept the Consent Agenda with the additions of 

junk vehicles, park equipment and computer program; Council member Laughlin seconds 

the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Deputy Jared Lange presented the sheriff’s report.  For the month of March there were 77 

¼ hours. 

 

 

CITIZENS FORUM 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Mowing bid request packets were reviewed.  Motion by Council member Laughlin that 

the summer mowing project will be for ages 16 and up with preference being given to 

bidders ages 16 – 18 and a Pennock City resident; Council member Arends seconds the 

motion.  The motion passed.  The packets will be available at the Post Office and the City 

Office.  Bids are to be turned in at the City Office by 12:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 1st and 

projects will be awarded at the Council meeting on Wednesday, May 2nd @ 7:00 p.m.    

 

The Pennock City Wide Clean-up Day for City of Pennock residents (residents are those 

who receive water/sewer utilities from the city) is scheduled for May 19th from 7:00 a.m. 

– 3:00 p.m. for City of Pennock residents.  Be prepared to show proof of residency.  

There will be a $10.00 charge per appliance; $20.00 charge for TV’s for any non-city 

resident.  THERE WILL BE A CHARGE OF $5.00 PER TIRE.   NO FLOURESCENT 

LIGHT BULBS and BATTERIES ACCEPTED.  “There is to be NO dumping during 

non-scheduled hours.” 
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The Pennock City Wide Garage Sales are scheduled for June 2nd from 7:00 a.m. – 1:00 

p.m.  If you would like your name to be put on the list that is handed out or would like 

your sale at the Community Center contact Clerk Johnson at 599-4546. 

 

Brush Site – There was discussion as to how to control commercial businesses and non-

city residents from dumping at the brush site.  Will do further research as to different 

cameras for monitoring the situation. 

 

TDS Franchise – tabled for further information. 

 

Sweeney Control System at the Lift Station and the Pump House – There was discussion 

as to how it was working. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Generator Trailer - Motion by Council member Arends to accept the proposal from 

DARK Farm for the amount of $350.00; Council member Laughlin seconds the motion.  

The motion passed. 

 

Park Equipment at the Community Center – Mayor Crowley mentioned about replacing 

the swing set that is presently at the Community Center.  Will do some more research on 

this. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Mayor Crowley mentioned that the Pennock Fire Department’s Pancake and Ham Supper 

is on Tuesday, April 10th from 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. at the Pennock Fire Hall. 

 

Being no further business Council member Arends made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting; Council member Laughlin seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  Meeting 

was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

 

Official minutes will be approved at the Wednesday, May 2, 2018 Council meeting. 

 

Dawn Johnson 

Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


